
12/13/2017  Phone Log‐ RO3148  EMBL LLC Tank, 1501 Martin Luther King Jr. Way, Oakland 

Duration: Approximately 10 minutes 

Exchanged voice mails before received a phone call from Frank Hamedi of Enviro Soil Tech Consultants 
(ESTC) regarding our request for a work plan.  Mr. Hamedi pointed out that our letter stated the depth to 
water was less than 10 feet- it is 25-30 feet.  I apparently used the groundwater elevation.     

Mr. Hamedi asked questions regarding soil sample collection in the 0- to 5 and 5- to 10-foot zones.  I 
indicated only one sample from each of these intervals from each soil bore was needed, he interpreted 
this as sampling at every foot.  For soil vapor sampling I indicated the sample should be collected 5 feet 
below the base of the foundation. 

Interior soil bore- Mr. Hamedi thought the location proposed at our on-site meeting, the employee lunch 
room, may not be accessible to the drill rig.  He proposed on the other side of the wall in the main 
commercial space.  I told him this may be too close to the down gradient well.  At the on-site meeting we 
had discussed the well location to be about mid-distance from the former tank pit and the down gradient 
well.  He will propose the location with the work plan submittal.    

Keith Nowell 


